
MINUTES 

March 11, 2024 

 

The City Council of Badger met in regular session at 6:31 p.m. at Badger City Hall with Mayor Chris Wendell presiding. 

Council members present: Roger Curtis, Teresa Larson-White, Pam Smith, Jeff Brundige and Nathan Jones. Motion to 

approve the agenda was made by Curtis, second by Smith, all ayes, motion carried. Motion to approve the consent agenda 

was made by Brundige, second by Smith, all ayes, motion carried. The consent agenda consisted of minutes from the February 

12th meeting, Clerk/Treasurer report for February, and bills in the amount of $5,847.66. There was no unscheduled business. 

Under communications and reports, Library Director, Tammy Jones had provided her written report on library activities 

and happenings but was absent. Next on the agenda was Public Works Department reports. Water/Wastewater Operator 

Craig Larson presented his written report on amounts of water/sewage production/disposal for February and the conditions 

of the lagoons.  Minor problems at the water plant are being repaired and one of the sewage lift pumps has been sent for 

repair. Mark Wertz, Public Works, presented his written report to the Council which included numerous maintenance tasks, 

work with equipment, utility locates, etc.  Glenda Rasmussen, City Clerk, presented her written report to Council.   The 

Council and Mayor had nothing to report. Under regular agenda items, a motion to approve setting the April regular meeting 

for the 3rd Monday, April 15th, was introduced by Curtis, second by Jones, all ayes, motion carried.  Next, discussion of 

increases by the city’s recycling provider was discussed. Council directed clerk to contact other providers for cost 

comparisons. This will be discussed again at the April meeting.  Discussion on street repair work took place next and quotes 

were given from Fort Dodge Asphalt and Blacktop Services.  A motion to hire Blacktop Service to mill and replace 2” of 

asphalt on 5th Street SE and do crack sealing on various streets for an approximate amount of $59,165 was introduced by 

Jones, second by Brundige, all ayes, motion carried. Having received a second quote for repairs to the interior of the 

maintenance shed, a motion to approve the quote from Factory Services in the amount of $8,611.40 was introduced by Curtis, 

second by Smith, all ayes, motion carried.  The other quote received was from Dan Larson Construction. There being no other 

business, motion to adjourn was made by Curtis, second by Brundige, all ayes, motion carried. Adjournment at 7:05 p.m.   

 

Glenda R. Rasmussen        

City Clerk        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


